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1. Introductions, Apologies, appointment of Newsletter Writer.  
Nancy was appointed Newsletter writer for June. 

Introductions were given by all present and Roger welcomed Owen Collins (Cardiff Group), a candidate for the 2021/22 AIUK Board. Apologies were sent to Nancy after the meeting.
Roger mentioned the impressive website of the Cardiff Group, and introduced Owen who would explain why he wants to become an Amnesty International Board Member.

2. Owen Collins
Owen started by saying that none of us should be kicking ourselves for not doing enough.  If we all do something, even a little bit, the world will be a better place.  We’re doing something, and that’s the key. 

Owen was nominated by the Cardiff Group to stand for the Amnesty Board this year.  Owen said that Amnesty International is an important - a precious organisation, and that’s why the local groups are struggling to achieve the key Amnesty campaign goals.  A list of names appears on the ballot papers, but we don’t know them and that’s why he wants to start a conversation.  He’s been invited to come and speak to nearly 20 groups.
In the most recent update there have been a number of resignations, so in many ways this is an election like no other.  Amnesty is a membership-led organisation, but there seems to be a gap, or distance between AIUK and the local groups.  Owen joined over twenty years ago while still at school and has had a lot of useful experience with the Cardiff group – one of the larger and more successful groups in Wales.  He has had experience of Nazanin’s campaigns and has worked with Becca Ratcliffe, Nazanin’s sister-in-law.  He mentioned their last campaign, the knitting campaign, which was in support of all the dual national citizens detained in Iran.
Owen works in the senior management team of a faith based charity, where he works in the charity’s development – getting money for projects, but also making projects start.  Risk management is one of the skills being looked for in the Amnesty Board of Directors.  Owen  worked for the National Lottery Heritage Fund, where risk management was part of his role in allocating grant money.  

Owen then asked if we could have a discussion and find out from us what we want from the Amnesty Board.

David asked Owen what he thought caused the current crisis, and how the Board of AIUK could get itself out of its situation?

Owen felt that the the Board have not been holding the Senior Management to account, and things had been missed – especially around the issues of inclusion, diversity and racism.  He added that he didn’t think the Human Resources department had been appropriately resourced.  There will be an independent report, and it will be crucial to act on its findings.  A broader culture change is needed.  Owen didn’t have any easy answers.  He said that things had got into such a state, that no matter what senior management and the board do, they can’t help but alienate or antagonise some people.  Owen would work closely with the trade unions to try and heal some of the difficulties.  
With regard to the issues of racism, it’s not just something for the Board or senior management to deal with, or paid workers.  It is something that all the groups have to grapple with and think about, and check ourselves, it has to do with us.  There is a world of privilege and structural racism.  

Owen thinks that education and training offered by Amnesty would be the process.  When the BLM movement took off, we, in Cardiff, looked around and asked ‘what are we missing?’ And so education really is the first step.  So we’ve been writing, reading books to try and educate ourselves on this issue and I think that’s important.

We have to get the report and implement its actual points, and then look to ways of working together, educating ourselves, to try and tackle some of these problems.

Graham asked about the three resignations from the Board – is that because they served long enough or is there something else going on?  There has been little communication or transparency.  Graham added that coverups don’t work.

Owen agreed that this is frustrating.  Despite the fact that he is running for election to the Board, no one has reached out to him, which he felt is symptomatic of the organisation.  Communication is the constant complaint in local groups and we all know the emails that go unanswered and the follow-ups that don’t materialize.

Ilona asked about Amnesty having a presence in schools.  She feels it is so important and she doesn’t know how much it happens.

Owen referred to the excellent school speaker programme, and then Angela spoke about her and Brigitte’s experience of going into schools, with updates and training materials, and then they would be there for half a day, speaking and meeting with students and holding workshops.  It was extremely successful. It should be revived.
Owen said he thought that Amnesty is waking up to the fact that they have neglected the local network.  
3. Changes to AIUK Section Board and executive leadership 

Roger said that we now have a temporary Chief Executive.  Kate Allen has left earlier than she was intending to, which is a little disturbing.  He wondered if anybody had any real information that they’d like to share, or any suggestion about what we can do as a group, other than hopefully, attending the AGM.
Owen and David confirmed that there is an interim Director, Sacha Deshmukh. Eilidh Douglas, board chair, Sharon Lovell, and Sue Jex have resigned from the board.  There were a series of instances of racism, both structural and overt.  A number of ex-employees felt the need to go public, and then people within Amnesty raised the issue as well.   Kate Allen had delayed her retirement, but then felt she should resign.
It was also noted that there was no reply to the letter sent on behalf of the group, and Geoff added that he’d not had a reply to his own letter.

4.  AIUK 2021 AGM
Roger said it was important to have a group representative to the AGM on Saturday week, the 19th of June. Please look at the attachment to the agenda that David circulated so that you have the full text of the resolutions. Angela agreed to be the group rep.
Roger asked us to pay particular attention to the resolutions that have come up from the grassroots members.  These are listed on the agenda as 01 to 07.  He added that there are emergency resolutions, which may be about Board Membership. [An emergency resolution of this nature was sent out from AIUK a few days after meeting.]
Roger raised the strategic plan for 2022 to 2030, and suggested that we support it.  There were six priorities for the plan:

· Economic, social and cultural rights

· Anti-racism

· Freedom of expression

· Human rights frameworks

· Individuals and communities at risk

· Human rights crises

Roger felt this chimes in well with what the group thinks.
Brigitte suggested that Human Rights education, as identified by Ilona, should also be listed as a goal.  Melanie thought that another resolution, 0.4 is about increasing youth participation and 0.5 is removal of member age requirement, but Roger contributed that education about human rights would be a necessary first step to including younger members, and Ilona’s point should be pursued.  (On broader issues such as education, Roger said we don’t always know who the lead is at AIUK, or what they’re doing.  That’s one of the things for us to look out for.)
Resolution 0.2 is the only resolution that is opposed by the Board, about harvesting organs of Chinese Prisoners.  Angela hadn’t had a chance to review it, and Roger said that the board may have opposed it because they didn’t have the resources to implement it, or couldn’t get the International Secretariat to take them on board.  This is a very precise and directed issue that our group should have a view on.  Graham said the Board haven’t had verified research on this issue. 
Owen said a resolution the Cardiff group had put forward was opposed because they didn’t have research, however the International Secretariat did have the research, as it turned out.  

Harvesting of organs of Prisoners of Conscience is right on the nail as far as core activity is concerned, added Graham, but how reliable is the information?  Angela added that numerical data from China has been ambiguous, and she has picked this up.

Roger says that our representative will have the latitude to decide, after listening to the debate.  But asked if we could get an indication of how many of us would support this, if in line with the opinion of the representative?  Most were in agreement, only as an indication at this time, but Angela asked for any further input from group members if further information comes to light.

Roger thanked Owen graciously and then asked Owen to leave the meeting.  The group supported Owen Collins’s election to the Board of Amnesty International United Kingdom.

.  
5.
Blueprint for All
This is the new name of the Stephen Lawrence Centre.  Stephen had hopes of becoming an architect and thus the organisation had changed its name to Blueprint for All after Doreen Lawrence requested that Stephen’s name no longer be attached to the Centre.  Roger had a conversation with Elena Corcoran, the Director, last week and they are very interested in learning what we’re up to and vice versa.  Most of their work is to do with helping young people with careers and supporting BAME community groups, but Elena felt the best collaboration might be to send a representative to the monthly meetings (last Friday of the month) of the Lewisham Black and Ethnic Minority Network meetings.  Elena could also attend our group meeting.
Marsha quite agreed, and said that we had as a group, agreed to reach out for diversity.  She asked how many delegates could attend.  As a new member, she would prefer to attend with a longstanding member of our group.  Brigitte also then volunteered to attend the meeting by Zoom.  David concurred that we should get out there and do more listening than speaking to get a fuller picture.  Marsha was happy to go with Brigitte, and Melanie was also happy to be involved if required.

6. 
London Conference

There was a planning meeting on Sunday, but David was not able to attend.  We are hopeful that someone will attend the Conference when it occurs.

7.
Book Sale
Geoff reports: The usual garage was nicely set up by Geoff and Lisa, it is very full of books which have been a little sorted and Ann has put the signs out.  It will take a lot of work to sort what we’ve got.  Are we trying to do any collection rounds between now and September?

We could make a big sale just out of 2nd hand stock, but some of our usual customers like to see new stock.  Brigitte thinks it is import to get Routledge, etc. She has emailed but hasn’t had a reply.  Right now, Geoff said, it would be a bit tricky to take in new books until some are sorted.
Ann said we need a structure to the sorting and pricing organisation in the garage, perhaps one or two days per week.  This was agreed to be Sunday afternoon, 2-4.00pm (starting this Sunday) and Thursday evening, 7.00-9.00pm. [Newsletter Ed. Note: Now readjusted to Sunday afternoon 4-6.00pm, at the garage, Dartmouth Row, near the Church of the Ascension SE10 8AW, where the book sale is held.]

Ann and her daughter had a difficult time with the garage door, but she suggested a key is with Geoff and one could potentially go outside those times. Roger said that going alone is not a good idea.  Amanda doesn’t know where the Sainsbury’s is, however if somebody could come with her, she would be able to collect vegetable boxes to get started.

If we have the sale in September, Geoff reminded the group that there is a question of what happens to the remaining stock.  The church is still booked for November.  This question will be looked at during the next meeting.

8.
Letter Writing meeting

Things are not looking good for a lifting of restrictions, so it is anticipated that for now letters will be emailed to the group to print and sign at home.  David will get in touch with the venue, however, about having tables of six for the letter writing and signing.
Look at the attachments to the agenda re how we go about things when we go back to face-to-face letter writing meetings.  Brigitte asked who could print letters for the group, but suggested that we will have to each print our own letters, with 15 copies each for the meeting.
9.
Future Meetings
The speaker, regarding Iraq, Karam Iessa, hasn’t confirmed yet.  David has given him the next date and Brigitte will speak to his sister. Georgie, country coordinator for Iran and Iraq will be with us. Roger asked if there are any ideas for speakers otherwise, perhaps someone from the Amnesty Board.  
We hope to have the Summer Social outside again, with up to thirty attending in the Rose Garden under the big tree.  We will go for the Bank Holiday Monday, 30th of August again.  

10.
Country Campaigns – sent to Nancy post meeting
Country Campaigns

Myanmar

In March two high level officials in the NLD (Aung San Suu Kyi's party) died while in police custody. New on the 10th of June said that Aung San Suu Kyi’s party and some high party officials are being accused of financial crimes.

Since the take-over, 86 journalists have been arrested and 49 are still in detention.

Daniel Fenster, an American journalist, after spending 2 years in Myanmar, was intending to return to the US but was arrested at the airport.  Brigitte is expecting AI's action on his behalf.

West Africa

Geoff sent an email on 6 June with news from AIUK's West & Central Africa team.

Mexico and Central America

Roger had nothing new to report.

China

China Update: June 2021
This month’s focus is the same as last month’s: The reuniting of Uyghur families after education overseas, or, working abroad. This month, the evidence of 6 sets of parents currently living in Australia, Canada, Italy, the Netherlands and Turkey is adding weight to the call for action which will take the form of letters.

Iran

Graham emailed the coordinator before the last week’s meeting but have not received a reply. So no update, but the AIUK website continues to highlight the cases of Nazanin Zaghari-Ratcliffe, Human Rights Lawyer Nasrin Sotoudeh and Anoosheh Ashoori.
Colombia

Nancy has not received any recent reports from Amnesty regarding Colombia, but as she mentioned in the last meeting, Amnesty International are still calling on the government of Colombia to respect peaceful protest and assembly.
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